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EBAP/84/236
Supplement 5

December 13, 1984

To: Members of the Executive Board
From: The Secretary

Subject: Staff Retirement Plan - Supplemental Benefit Plan

At the proposal of an Executive Director, it is intended to
remand the matter of the Supplemental Benefit Plan, as set forth in
EBAP/84/236 (11/2/84), to the Pension Committee which will take up this
subject at a meeting to be held in January on a date to be announced.
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